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 Our March meeting is always one of my favorites. It is highlighted by the 
O’Malley Irish Step Dancers.  Then you to Maureen O’Malley Byrnes and all of the 
dancers, parents and volunteers who took time out of their evening to entertain us 
during the March meeting.   
 As many of you will recall, in the latter part of 2023, we went back and forth 
with City Council and representatives of the Mayor’s Office about the City of Yes 
Program.  In a unanimous vote, the City of Yes was defeated at Community Board 
18.  However, there are three parts to the City of Yes.  The next piece of this awful 
legislation is going to start circulating in the various Community Boards within the 
next couple of months.  I believe it is the residential portion of the legislation.  
Please be vigilant for any meetings concerning this legislation.  On behalf of the 
MPCA, we are very much against every portion of the City of Yes legislation and 
we will be as vocal as we can with our opposition. 
 We are also in the midst of organizing a March for the Citizens of our 
Communities.  We will meet on the block of St Columba Church (Kimball Street 
between Avenues U and V) on Sunday, April 14, 2024 at 12:30 pm and then March 
from that location to Kings Plaza to demonstrate against the use of our tax money 
for unvetted, illegal migrants as opposed to the people of our Communities, some 
of whom are in dire need of assistance.  We need to help our young people with 
education, our veterans with the resources for their moral being and financial 
assistance where needed and our low-income people who contribute to our 
Community.  It is time that we take care of our own and stop giving money away 
for nothing.  This should be a peaceful March but our numbers need to be strong 
and our voices need to be loud. 
 I would also like to take this opportunity to thank the members of our Police 
Force who go to work every night and put their lives on the line for our safety.  This 
is a thankless job that needs to be both recognized and protected.  Anyone who 
wants to defund the police should stare into the eyes of Stephanie Diller, widow of 
Officer Jonathan Diller.  This fine young man gave his life to protect members of 
our Community.  The individual who took his life should not have been on the 
street.  It is about time that the people who make the laws realize that the 
individuals that live their lives on the right side of the law, deserve protection.  
Sometimes, you have to admit that a recidivist with ten plus arrests might not be 
an upstanding member of the Community and there is no reason why law-abiding 
citizens should have to live in fear of meeting this person at a grocery store or gas 
station.   
 As for our police officers, I have to note that it is wrong to discriminate against 
individuals based on race, color, gender or sexual orientation.  However, it is not 
against the law (at least it is not prosecuted) when the same conduct occurs to the 
members of the Police Department just because they wear a uniform.  Unlawful 
conduct toward a police officer should be a hate crime.  Let’s ask our City Council 
to stop disrespecting the police and take a positive step toward protecting them.   
 Lastly, we are coming toward the end of our year in June.  If anyone is 
interested in joining the MPCA board please submit a resume.  We could always 
use the help.   
         Thank you and stay safe. 

         Rob Mazzuchin 
        President, MPCA  
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At the Carmine Carro Community Center  
3000 Fillmore Avenue  

(between Madison Place and Marine Parkway 

If you or your organization would like to 
contribute any  information to the Marine Park 
Community Association Newsletter or have any 

suggestions or comments, visit us online  
www.marineparkcommunityassociation.com 

and at our Facebook page: 
https://www.facebook.com/

marineparkcommunityassociation  
Email: 

marineparkcommunityassociation@gmail.com  
If you do not have internet access you can 
always mail, call or fax your contribution, 

suggestions or comments.  
Please note that all contributions must be received no 
later than the 20th day of each month in order  for it 
to be published in the following MPCA Newsletter. 
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U.S. SENATOR CHARLES E. SCHUMER 

780 Third Avenue, Suite 2301, NY, NY 10017 • (212) 486-4430 

U.S. SENATOR KIRSTEN E. GILLIBRAND 
780 Third Avenue, Suite 2601, NY, NY 10017 • (212) 688-6262 

U.S. CONGRESSMAN 8th DISTRICT HAKEEM JEFFRIES 
445 Neptune Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11224• (718) 373-0033  

U.S. CONGRESSWOMAN 9th DIST. YVETTE D. CLARKE 
222 Lenox Rd., Suites 1&2 Brooklyn, NY 11226 • (718) 287-1142 

N.Y. STATE SENATOR KEVIN S. PARKER  
3021 Tilden Avenue, 1st Fl., Brooklyn, NY 11209 • (718) 629-6401 

N.Y. STATE ASSEMBLYWOMAN HELENE WEINSTEIN 
3520 Nostrand Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11229 • (718) 648-4700 

N.Y. STATE ASSEMBLYWOMAN  JAIME WILLIAMS 
5318 Avenue N, Brooklyn, NY 11234 (718) 252-2124  

N.Y.C. COUNCILWOMAN MERCEDES NARCISSE  
5827 Flatlands Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11234 • (718) 241-9330 

N.Y.C. COUNCILWOMAN  FARAH LOUIS 
4517 Avenue D, Brooklyn  NY 11203 • (718) 629-2900 

BROOKLYN BOROUGH PRESIDENT ANTONIO REYNOSO  
Borough Hall, Brooklyn, NY 11201 • (718) 802-3700 

COMMUNITY BOARD 18 DISTRICT MANAGER SUE ANN PARTNOW 
(718) 241-0422 • Email: BK18@cb.nyc.gov    
CHAIRPERSON MICHAEL IEN  

1097 Bergen Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11234 • (718) 241-0422 

63rd PCT - DEPUTY INSPECTOR RACHEL KOSAK 
1844 Brooklyn Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11210 • (718) 258-4411 

63rd Precinct Neighborhood Coordination 

               P.O. John Triano                                Detective Tricia Navarro Caraballo 
             John.Triano@nypd.org                                    Tricia.NavarroCaraballo@nypd.org 
                 (917) 331-6010                                                    (917) 861-5879 

“If you see something, say something” 



Dear Neighbors,  
  

This past year has been extremely challenging for us as a country, state, 
city, and most of all our community. As the Lenten season comes to an 
end, I want to wish everyone a Happy and Joyous Easter. This is a time 
when we are reminded of our faith. 
 

Let us also keep in prayer the family of Police Officer Jonathan E. 
Diller who lost his life in the line of duty. This is a stark reminder of 
how dangerous the job of a police officer can be and this is why our 
law enforcement needs our support and respect.  
  
          Warm regards, 
          Jaime 





Need help doing your taxes? The 
IRS’s Volunteer Income Tax 
Assistance (VITA) and Tax Counseling 
for the Elderly (TCE) programs offer 
free basic tax return preparation for 
seniors and other qualifying 
taxpayers. For more information or to 
see if you are eligible for these 
services, please visit www.irs.gov/
individuals/free-tax-return-preparation
-for-qualifying-taxpayers  

Dear Neighbor: 
As we step into the month of April, I am eager to share with you the latest 
developments and initiatives taking place both in Albany and within our district. 
Your support and engagement continue to drive our efforts to enhance the lives of 
everyone in our community. In this month's newsletter, you can expect updates on 
key legislative endeavors, upcoming local events, and ways in which we are 
addressing your concerns to improve our collective quality of life. Stay connected 
for updates on local events and legislative efforts that impact our community. Let's 
continue working together to build a stronger, more resilient community for all.  
If you are in need of assistance, please leave a message at (718)-629-6401, or send 
an email to scheduleforparker@gmail.com for my DO office 
& district21scheduling@gmail.com for Albany. We will be in touch with you as 
soon as possible. 
Stay safe, and remain healthy! 
Yours in Service,  
Kevin Parker 

NY State Senator  
Kevin Parker:  

Community  
April 2024  

Join us in Brooklyn on April 27th! I'm excited to 
be hosting our Shred Day event in collaboration 
with AARP from 10 AM to 2 PM. Let's unite to 
safeguard our community's identity by securely 
shredding outdated documents. Meet us at the 
Georgetowne Shopping Center Parking Lot, 
located at 2181 Ralph Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 
11234. Your security is paramount, so be sure 
to save the date and join me!  

The Earth Day Celebration is for school children in 
grades K-12 from every corner of New York State. 
The Senate’s goal is to encourage children to 
develop an awareness of the environment and its 
resources. Teaching children about the 
importance of recycling and waste reduction is 
critical as we face the environmental challenges of 
the 21st Century.  



Our Neighborhood – the Park 
I remember as a kid taking trips down Flatbush to play in Marine Park. Softball, back when the fields 
were hardtop. Or basketball.  For a season playing Hurricane football until I got the stockboy job at a 
local grocery.  
To be honest the park back then did not make much of an impression on me. Flat. Square on the 
outside and round in the middle. A big open space looking to be occupied and utilized. So we kept it 
simple. 
Bringing a basketball would get us ‘next’ in a half-court game; bringing a bag of Clinchers got a softball 
game going (bring your own bat and glove). A Spaldeen got us on the next open handball court.  
Simple. 
When we moved here years later the park had just been refurbished. A new Senior Center and Bocci 
ball courts. Full court basketball, outdoor exercise equipment, new tennis courts and more were added 
or renovated. And for the kiddies a new playground.   
Just recently pickle ball courts were added. And we now have new blacktop replacing the old on the 
oval track with new benches, lighting and water fountain installations. And though these phased 
construction operations creep close to the weekend softball and cricket fields, the games and matches 
go on. And the bicycle rentals and urban hikers are making half a Loop work for now. The temporary 
inconvenience tolerable with the promise of a fresh track next season. 
The Park is still Flat, square on the outside and round in the middle. As plain as ever, but a funny thing. 
The same features that years ago seemed dull and a weak effort to provide public outdoor space now 
work quite nicely for this senior looking to get a little exercise. Easy going within a simple square space 
on a circular path. A few minutes from my house, so I can walk a couple of miles and still be a few 
minutes from home. 
This morning, a clear sky had me put on my jacket and as I grabbed the doorknob about to take a walk, 
I almost stopped to turn around and yell up “Mom I’m going out!”, knowing I better get back home 
before the streetlights came on. 

Larry’s Timeline 
2024 2006 1986 1966 

2016 1996 1976 1926 

Public School PS 207 on 
July 14, 1926. The dirt 

streets have not yet been 
paved in this photo.  

By 1933, this school was 
overcrowded and two 

wings were later built on 
the rear to expand the 

building into the current  
U shape.   







PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR SPONSORS 
We are adding an additional page of advertising if anyone is interested.   

It’s a great opportunity to let your neighbors know what service you offer and 
keeping it local always helps the community.  

A business card size ad starts at only $100 for the year. 

Marine Park Alliance is thrilled to honor 
Con Edison's Director of Brooklyn 
Corporate Affairs Johari Jenkins-
Taylor and Parks Department’s Brooklyn 
Borough Commissioner Martin Maher at 
our Spring Sip & Dip event on May 9th. 
 
Tickets are $50 per person and the event 
takes place at 7 pm at the Marine Park Golf 
Course. We hope you can join us! Thank 
you to our generous sponsors Con Edison, 
The Carro-D'Alessandro Family, Brooklyn 
Chamber of Commerce, and Marine Park 
Golf Course.  

We invite you to take some time this Earth Month to think about 
how fortunate we are to have this greenspace; this corner of the 
Earth. If we take care of it, it will take care of us with clean air, 
clean water and storm protection. It will also be a space that 
generations of visitors can continue to enjoy in the years to come. 
 
This month at Marine Park there will be an Urban Park Ranger 
program and a celebration with the Salt Marsh Alliance at the 
Nature Center. Additionally, MPA will hold a playful drumming 
circle event under the gorgeous cherry trees. Early April is the 
best time to catch stunning views of the trees in bloom!   
 
Kings Plaza Management team will come out to do landscape 
work in the park, and you can also join in on one of the upcoming 
volunteer days to care for the park. MPA is holding sessions on 
April 6th and April 16th while the Salt Marsh Alliance has 
volunteer opportunities every Wednesday and Saturday. 
 
Happy Earth Month!   

Brooklyn Chamber of Commerce 
Tours Marine Park  

Brooklyn Chamber of Commerce 
president Randy Peers took a walk along 
the oval path with Board Member Margot 
Perron. They enjoyed one of the new 
benches made with recycled plastic slats 
(no more peeling paint!). The new brick 
between trees, smooth asphalt and 
curbing provide a safer walking surface, 
so Randy and Margot enjoyed their walk 
in what Randy calls his “front yard.” Take 
a walk here soon and experience the 
newly paved oval path for yourself!  



 

BRENMAN’S 
MEAT MARKET 

2496 Gerritsen Ave. 
Since 1927 

USDA Prime 
Dry Aged Beef Only 
Bell & Evans Poultry 

Homemade Salads Daily 
Free Delivery 

718-743-0555 
“Home of the Butter Steak” 

MARINERS INN 
(718) 376-8058 

3501 Avenue S 
Brooklyn, NY 11234 Jim Tobin 

718.377.5000 
www.homesiderehab.com 

We accept Medicare 

Servicing all 5 Boroughs 
Based in Marine Park 

Physical, Occupational 
& Speech Therapy 

in the comfort of your home 

Call for an appointment: 718-769-1635 

REGISTERED MORTGAGE BROKER 
NYS BANKING DEPT. 

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL 
MORTGAGES 

Martin Murray—Loan Officer 
NMLS# 51636 

2686 Gerritsen Ave. • Brooklyn, NY 11229 
Direct: 917-922-2865 • 718-648-2100 

Fax: 718-332-5260 
bedfordfunding@hotmail.com 

www.bedfordfundingmortgage.com 

J  G. C  
A    

L  O   J  C  A  

3615 Avenue S 
Brooklyn, NY 11234 
718-676-4430 Office 

888-445-8524 Fax 
917-587-8940 Cell 

110 East 42nd Street 
10th Floor 

New York, NY 10017 
By Appointment only 
jcalaw@optonline.net 

Robert S. Mazzuchin, Partner 
Brand, Glick and Brand 
600 Old Country Road, Suite 440 
Garden City, NY 11530 
Tel: 516-746-3500 Cell: 646-369-4205 
Email: Rmazzuchin@bgbfirm.com 

Specializing in Personal Injury. 
All consultations are Free. 

225 Broadway-Suite 2100 
New York, NY 10007 
212-349-4300  
jurislee@aol.com 

2175 Flatbush Ave 
Brooklyn, NY 11234 

718-252-4467 
kane2175@aol.com 

LEE & KANE, P.C 
Attorneys at Law 

A caring listener, there to help you deal  
with your issues relating to:  

Relationships, Aging problems, Life Transitions, Mourning,  
Job concerns.  Health Care issues. Anxiety, Depression, Bi Polar. 

SPECIALTY: Caregivers of people with dementia 

Henni Fisher, LCSW, 
Psychotherapist 

Serving our community  
for over 25 years 

MOST INSURANCES ACCEPTED 



CARDIOLOGY/INTERNAL 
MEDICINE 

 
A. Saul Greenberg, M.D., F.A.C.C. 

Cardiology/Internal Medicine 

718-692-2400 
2264 Hendrickson Street 

Brooklyn, New York 11234 

`|v{txÄËá 
PASTRY SHOP 

2923 Avenue R 
Brooklyn, NY 

(718) 376-9200 

RESTAURANT • CATERERS 
2929 Avenue R 

Brooklyn, NY 11229 
(718) 998-7851 • Fax (718) 645-9406 

Gift Certificates Available 

PHILIP MACDONALD 
Licensed Real Estate Associate Broker 

Law Offices of 
MICHAEL S. REINHARDT 

Tel: (718) 377-7798    
Michael@Brooklynattorney.com 

Serving the community for over 35 Years 

E-mail:pmacdon609@aol.com 

S  S , P.C. 
. .  

S @ .  
2055 F  A  

B , NY 11234 
P : 718-743-5800 

F : 718-743-5811 

www.theabilitycenterny.com    
Like us-www.facebook.com/theabilitycenterny 

Follow us: Instagram@theabilitycenter 

3514 Ave S—Brooklyn, NY 11234 

718-336-3832 

We offer: Open Play 
Birthday Parties *  Private Play Dates * 

School Trips * Sensory Gym 

Do You Know What Your House Is Worth? You May Be Surprised! 
  

2658 Gerritsen Ave 
Brooklyn, NY 11229 
(718) 934-0800 

Call For Free Market Appraisal (718) 376-4994 

For All Your 

Main Office 
3619 Avenue S 
Brooklyn, NY 11234 
(718) 376-4994 

Breezy Point Office 
20 Beach 221st Street 
(718) 945-5063 

We welcome ALL families to enjoy our  
unique sensory play space 

Itty Bitty Adventures 
Preschool & Childcare 

Free Pre-K for All 
"Where the fun of learning begins" 

3416 Avenue S 
718-375-4700 

Summer camp 
Test Prep: ELA, SAT, Regents, Tachs, Compass 
School hours: Mon-Fri 7-7•Sat hours available 

www.ittybittyadventures.com 

RENTAL SPACE AVAILABLE 
For Parties & Meetings  

Up to 50 People 
Call 646-220-0953 
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“Y  N   
H  S  S  1926” 

Marine Florists 
1995 FLATBUSH AVENUE 

BROOKLYN, NY 11234 
Corner of Flatbush Ave. & Flatlands Ave. 

Unique Wedding Creations Funeral Designs 
Artificial, Silk & Dry Flowers, Gifts, Novelties, Fruit Baskets 

1-800-447-6730 
718-338-3600 

“Flowers Whisper What 
Words Can’t Say” 

Credit Cards Accepted 

Label here 

Open 7 Days 
Monday - Saturday 

8:00am-5:30pm 

Sunday 9:30am - 1:30pm Friendly & Knowledgeable Staff 
Thousands of Hard to Find Items 

Always Here to Help 

If you have a name/address correction, or if the 
resident would prefer to opt out of paper 

mailings and receive an email version, please 
send the info to MPCAMailing@gmail.com. 

Brooklyn Office  
4023 Avenue T • Brooklyn, NY 11234 

Manhattan Office 
99 Wall Street - 12th Floor • New York, NY 10005 

Please visit our website at: www.vrctax.com 
fax (718) 228-5990 • cell (917) 848-3111 

(718) 375-1821 


